

## HISTORY of the

# HOUSTON TEXAS CHAPTER, CONSTRUCTION SPECIFICATIONS INSTITUTE

1958-2014

The genesis of the idea for the formation of the Houston Chapter of the Construction Specifications Institute surfaced in 1957 when Walter R. Kaye began to hear of the Institute and, casting about for someone to do the organizational work, found that Graham R. Jackson had been a member since 1948. Other Institute members were Ham Brown, Claude R. Cato, Harry D. Payne, and Abel B. Pierce.

Those members, with Walter Kaye, Alfred R. Lea, Roy W. Leibsle, Lewis J. Woodruff, and Don V. Purington, held an organizational meeting in September at a lunch at Hebert's Ritz (Host for the lunch has been lost to history). They communicated with Dallas Chapter members Terrell R. Harper, Henry T.J. Martin, and Bill P. Dunne, who provided guidance for getting the organization in motion.

The chapter organizational meeting was held 27 January 1958 at Elliot's Steak House with Harry Payne as temporary chairman, Lewis Woodruff as temporary secretary, and some 40 persons present. Grayson Gill, vice president of the Dallas chapter, spoke on the objectives and accomplishments of the Institute. Bylaws were adopted, officers elected, and a formal application to the Institute for a Houston charter was voted. Acting on his prerogatives, the chair commissioned the sponsors of the fellowship hour full 'Colonels' with all of the rights, duties, and privileges appertaining thereto. Thus began a continuing tradition, which lasted for a number of years.

The charter was issued 15 February 1958, listing 67 members. The charter presentation was made 24 March 1958 at the same restaurant with 75 members and guests present, including representatives of chapters of AIA, AIEE, ASCE, AGC, and Producer's Council. Henry Martin and Bill Dunne spoke, and Willard H. Barrows of New York, Vice President of the Institute, presented the charter.

## **CHARTER MEMBERS of the Houston Chapter CSI**

### Active Members:

David C. Baer Benjamin F. Greenwood H. Hamilton Brown Richard W. Gregg A. C. Burkhalter F. W. Hoelscher Thomas J. Burns R. Graham Jackson Claude R. Cato Carden L. Jenkins Robert E. Chrone Merion H. Jensen Jerry Dietrich Roderick M. Jones Wallace J. Dixon, Jr. William P. Jones George T. Driskill Charles H. Kerner Charles H. Flynn **Lowell Lammers** Sam H. Fuller Fred B. Latham John V. Gainey Alfred R. Lea Charles R. Greene, Jr. Roy W. Leibsle

Robert K. Maddrey Arch C. Moss H. L. Murchison Stayton Nunn, Jr. Harry D. Payne Abel B. Pierce, Jr. Joe A. Poole David V. Purington Robert L. Reid Edward A. Tuffs Lewis J. Woodruff David T. Woodward Ernest T. Youens

#### Associate Members:

Jim Antill
Wilbur Baker
John M. Buie
Robert P. Butler
Bill J. Darwin
M. S. Dallas
Ronald L. DeVies
James M. Deans
Wallace J. Dixon, Jr.
John F. Garrison

Robert D. Goode Paul V. Harmon Walter R. Kaye Garland L. Kellogg Lewis C. Kipps Louis A. Kronberg Adolph Martini Louis McGee, Jr. Charles B. Middlekauf John M. R. Morton R. M. Musgrave Creighton A. Pickett Harold O. Prock Harry E. Robertson Alvin L. Schwarzbach Lewis Thompson, Jr. Albert A. Sterling Oscar G. Toelke



The first full year of chapter operation began with the September meeting at the Houston Engineering & Scientific Society where the price of the meal was advertised as \$2.75! With the Colonelcy in full operation that was a bargain! In another note of nostalgia, annual Chapter dues were \$5.00, \$10.00 for Institute dues. The meeting was announced by the first publication of the chapter newsletter "U-NAME ME", Harry D. Payne, Editor. A contest asked for submission of proposed names, with the prize to be one year's "free" subscription for the member who submitted the winning entry!

The very first issue carried technical articles by Claude R. Cato on Specifications Format and by G. W. Rummel on Specifying Fir Plywood. David C. Baer was announced as chairman of the chapter's first technical committee, assigned to coordinate studies on General Conditions by other chapters nationwide.

The December issue of the newsletter blossomed out with the name "Spec-Tectonics", derived from Alfred R. Lea's winning entry. This was explained as "A most significant appellation: like the literate adjective 'architectonic', defined as: pertaining to construction or design, technique of structure, the principle or organization of a system of construction. The related noun 'tectonics' is defined as: the science or art of assembling, shaping, or ornamenting materials in construction; the constructive sciences and constructive arts in general."

Success of the first year of operation was evidenced by the excellent series of informative chapter meeting programs, the functioning of a full list of chapter technical committees, a chapter newsletter filled with useful technical information, and membership participation in programs nationwide, including four member's attendance at the third annual CSI convention in Chicago. The end of the first year was celebrated with a Ladies Night meeting in May, with an attendance of 108 members and ladies. The chapter was an outstanding success from its very beginning.

The next several years were marked by greater increases in membership growth and activity. Chapter technical committees increased in number and effectiveness preparing studies and reports, which benefited both Professional and Industry members in their free exchange of ideas. Their reports became the basis for chapter programs and Technical Abstracts in Spec-Tectonics. Technical committees met prior to chapter meetings in rooms made available by the Engineering Society until the attendance began to strain the building's facilities, at which point the management requested relief, which was attained by priority scheduling.

At its five-year anniversary, chapter membership had grown to 156 and members were increasingly active at Institute and Regional levels. Graham Jackson was serving as Region 9 Director, representing Oklahoma and Texas on the Institute Board of Directors. Attendance at the annual CSI conventions was increasing, and the chapter received a number of national awards: Best Chapter Technical Program, First Place for chapter bulletin in its chapter group for the second year in a row and Grand Award for chapter bulletin. John B. Van Ness and Brawley M. King received awards in the nationwide specifications competition. At the Institute level, the CSI convention in Detroit was a landmark event with the introduction of the new specification Format for Building Construction with its soon-to-be-familiar 16 Divisions. That Format has by now become the standard for specification arrangement throughout the world.

In November of 1963 a delegation of chapter members traveled to San Antonio to participate in the installation of that new CSI Chapter. The next day a called noon meeting of the Houston Chapter hosted Institute President Jack R. Lewis and Institute Technical Director Ted Duke, providing an opportunity for chapter members to become acquainted with Institute officers and programs.

In 1964 Dave Baer, John Van Ness, Bob Lancer, and Jim Antil were serving on Institute committees. The CSI Convention in Dallas saw participation by some 30-chapter members, and Graham Jackson was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute. He, Ben Greenwood, Sam Fuller, and Alex Brailas received awards in the specifications competition, and Spec-Tectonics again won first place in the publications competition.

At the CSI Convention in San Diego in 1965 Bob Lancer, Joe Rench, and Ed Tufts presented a technical seminar on the need for industry standards for paints, and Ed Brooks received a specifications competition award.



In February of 1966 the chapter hosted the Region 9 conference at the Hotel Sonesta with some 150 in attendance. The two-day conference was highlighted by participation of Institute President Henry Baume and the new Institute Executive Director Joe Gascoigne. At the CSI Convention in Boston that year Ben F. Greenwood was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute, and awards in the specifications competition were accepted by Merion H. Jensen, John F. M. Davidson and Charles H. Kerner. The chapter roster received first place award in the publications competition.

In 1967 a chapter committee of some 20 members handled the tremendous task of judging the annual Institute specifications competition, which involved review, analysis, and assessment of specifications from all parts of the country. At the CSI Convention in Miami that year 25 chapter members and wives attended, and Kenneth L. Davis received an award in the specifications competition.

In 1968 at the CSI Convention in Denver that year, Walter Kaye was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute, becoming the very first "Industry" member so honored.

At its ten-year anniversary, chapter membership had increased to 220 members, and members were active in participation at the annual Regional Conferences. Walter R. Kaye and Ben F. Greenwood had served as industry and Professional Directors respectively on the Institute Board of Directors, and Ben Greenwood was serving as Secretary of the Institute. Member participation in Institute affairs and at the annual conventions continued apace.

In the middle years, 1968-1977, with the changes in technical programs of the Institute, chapter participation leveled off and the chapter turned to local concerns. Membership remained rather static and the Chapter Board devoted its concerns to membership activities. The chapter awards program was initiated to recognize those members who made outstanding contributions to CSI activities.

Inflationary pressures raised the cost of the dinner meetings to \$5.50. Further, in 1972 the tradition of 'Colonels' as hosts at the fellowship hour was terminated by State fiat under the newly adopted liquor-by-the-drink law, and costs escalated from zero (for non-colonels) to \$1.25. In order to maintain the budget in the black the Board, after much soul-searching, opened the pages of Spec-Tectonics to advertising. Annual chapter dues rose to \$20.00.

Even with those problems, the Chapter continued its Institute assigned technical activities and initiated local programs. 1968 was the first of three years of specification writing courses conducted by chapter members in night classes at the University of Houston. The 1968 CSI convention in Denver saw the installation of Walter Kaye into Fellowship in the Institute, the first Industry member so honored.

In 1969 the Chapter hosted the national CSI Convention, with Charles Kerner as chairman of the host chapter committee, which included member wives for the first time. Planning for the convention became a focal point for chapter members who worked to make a success of the largest convention held by CSI to date with 2,400 registered guests from across the United States and foreign countries.

Delegates were housed at the Shamrock Hotel and the convention sessions and exhibits at the new Albert Thomas Convention Center downtown. Transportation logistics confirmed (if it did not initiate) the unfortunate name that 'busing' achieved. The 257 booth exhibits of construction products (also a CSI record), at the instigation of the Houston Chapter, was opened to invited non-members, adding a new dimension to the affair. The Western Night at Regal Ranch was a hit, and the Ladies Treasure Hunt/Shopping Tour was another success.

Also in 1969 Ross McKissack was elected South Central Region Director, and in 1970 the march of Houston Chapter members to Washington continued when Stan Bair was elected Region Director. With Ben Greenwood serving as Vice-President of the Institute in 1969-1970, and Institute President in 1970-71, the chapter representation on the Institute Board of Directors exceeded that of any chapter nationwide.

The October 1970 meeting was dedicated as 'Walter Kaye Night' in appreciation of his CSI activities, both locally and nationally.



January 1972 was the occasion for another special event, 'Ben Greenwood Night' for reasons well documented in chapter archives. Ben has continued his Institute activities in development of Division 1 documents, and in seminars he has given on Division 1 nationwide. In October H. L. Murchison was named chapter historian, an office, which he holds to this date. The CSI convention in Minneapolis saw the advancement of R. Stanley Bair to Fellowship in the Institute. Spec-Tectonics was again awarded 'best chapter newsletter'.

1973 was a sad year due to the death of former chapter President Jim Muller. In tribute to him the chapter established the Houston CSI Foundation to finance student scholarships, which has continued to grow and do its good work.

A most unique activity began in 1973, continuing for three years. A team of 36 chapter members led by Clark Moore, Phil Haas, and Dave Wilson, conducted a course in specification writing on a series of Saturdays at the Texas State Prison in Huntsville. Even though the students, so to speak, were a captive audience, the course was a clear success.

In 1974 Walter Kaye was elected to the office of Vice-President of the Institute serving on the Institute Executive Committee. Ted Richardson, as chairman of the Region Awards Committee, wrote the Region awards Guide and was himself awarded a Region Certificate of Commendation for that work.

In March 1976 the chapter again hosted the Regional conference at the Stouffer Hotel in Greenway Plaza. The middle years were full ones, years that saw the chapter act and react imaginatively, energetically, and now and then, pretty independently.

The next years saw changes in chapter bylaws to provide for the office of President-Elect, and opening the office of the presidency to Industry membership. R. Stanley Bair, FCSI, CCS, served on the Institute Executive Committee as Vice-President and President of the Institute. Under his leadership the Institute developed a master system of guide specifications, SPECTEXT, as a basis for preparation and automation of office master and project specifications. SPECTEXT was introduced to Houston at a regional seminar in 1979.

In 1979 the Houston CSI Foundation met the challenge of the Chapter Board by raising \$1,000 in contributions and received matching funds from the Chapter for its scholarship program.

In 1980 Greg Borchelt served as the first Industry member Chapter President, and in the spring of 1981 the chapter co-sponsored with the Institute a highly successful one-day seminar on Construction Claims, the proceeds of which provided a significant cash contribution to the Houston CSI Foundation. Another special meeting for Walter Kaye honored his 23 years service to the Chapter and the Institute on the occasion of his retirement from business.

Also at the CSI Convention that year, Ben Greenwood received the Institute's "J. Norman Hunter Memorial Award"

In 1982 chapter members participated in seminars for the AIA Intern Development Program, and the chapter co-sponsored a Built-Up Roofing seminar which raised additional funds for the Foundation. The Houston CSI Foundation awarded the first James P. Mueller Memorial Scholarship to Theresa Shine, a graduate architectural student at the University of Houston.

In 1983 a second James P. Mueller Memorial Scholarship was awarded to Mark Jannik, a student at the College of Technology of the University of Houston. A chapter sponsored seminar on Fire and Life Safety in Buildings attracted interest from a number of guests, including municipal building and fire officials. Members began presentation of a second series of expanded seminars at the Huntsville State Prison.

The silver anniversary of the founding of the Houston Chapter of the Construction Specifications Institute finds the Chapter and the Institute firmly established in industry-wide recognition of their contributions and achievements. During the twenty-five year period the Institute has grown from some 4,000 members to 17,000, the Chapter from the original 67 to 342 members.



In 1984 at the CSI Convention that year, Ben Greenwood received the Institute's "Ben Small Memorial Award"

In 1988 Linda Bedre served as the chapter's first female President and the Convention was held in New Orleans.

In 1990 Steve Morton served as Chapter President At the CSI Convention in Chicago former Houston Chapter member J. Gregg Borchelt was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute.

1991 and 1992 were spent largely in preparation for hosting the upcoming National CSI Convention planned for Houston in June 1993.

In 1992 Frank Stewart served as Chapter President and the Convention was held in Atlanta.

#### CSI Houston HALL OF FAME

In 1992 CSI Houston initiated its Hall Of Fame with R. Graham Jackson FCSI, Ben Greenwood FCSI, Walter Kaye FCSI, and Clark Moore CCS as its charter members.

In 1992 the annual CSI Golf Tournament was held in honor of Stanley Bair. Stan commented that he'd never played golf in his life but thought this was a very generous gesture.

In 1993 Houston again hosted the National Convention with Chapter President Dick Hurley serving as Host Committee Chairman. Approximately 8500 attendees were housed at Galleria area hotels and the convention sessions and exhibits were held at the new George R. Brown Convention Center near downtown. Transportation to and from the convention center was handled by "busing'. Over 500 exhibitors displayed construction products.

The "Early Bird" tour took visitors to Space Center Houston.

The CSI Houston Chapter newsletter is renamed "Heartbeat" to signify Houston's connection with the Texas Medical Center.

Clark Moore headed CSI Houston's team in judging for the national CSI specifications competition.

In 1994, Clark Moore again headed CSI Houston's team in judging for the national CSI specifications competition.

In 1995-96 Chapter President Doug Frank proposed a change in the annual Chapter dues structure to include the cost of 10 meals at monthly dinner meetings. The Board agreed and dues were raised to \$100 annually which allowed chapter members to attend at no cost. Meeting attendance increased as a result of this change.

In 1996 the South Central Region Conference was hosted by the Houston Chapter, committee chaired by Judy Ward, with all activities held at the Holiday Inn in Clear Lake Texas area near the NASA facility.

Also in that year CSI Houston established a Chapter Web Site by working with a University of Houston class taught by Barbara Bartholomew, wife of Chapter member O. C. (Bart) Bartholomew.

In February 1997 CSI Houston, in association with the Houston chapters of AIA, AGC, ABC and DISCA created a joint Construction Technology Expo held at the George R. Brown Convention Center. With the Steering Committee chaired by Doug Frank, this joint endeavor, held in lieu of CSI Houston's annual Product Show, was an all day long event with multiple seminars and a very large exhibit floor with nearly 500 attendees and 100 exhibitors. Judged a huge success, despite the morning's freezing rain, all members of the steering committee organizations realized a good return on their investment.

In February 1998 CSI Houston again managed a joint Construction Technology Expo held at the George R. Brown Convention Center with the same related organizations. This too proved to be a successful event but was later deemed to be more effort than it was actually worth and the joint CTE was discontinued after 1998.

The CSI Houston Chapter newsletter returns to its original name; "SPEC.Tectonics" and received the Institute's "Continuing Publication Commendation" award.

Also at the CSI Convention that year, Doug Frank received the Institute's Special Publications Commendation for the "CTE 98 Brochure".



1999: During FY 1999-2000 CSI Houston was represented at the South Central Region level by Doug Frank as Region Product Shows and Special Events Committee Chairman

About 1999 – 2000 CSI Houston entered into an agreement with Prairie View A&M University to establish a Student Affiliate Chapter of CSI. With the assistance of Prof. Barry Norwood of PVAM, and with the financial support of the CSI Houston Foundation, the PVAM Student Affiliate CSI Chapter was formed. The Foundation funded the full CSI Membership fee for Prof. Norwood and \$20 (of the total \$25) for each interested student member.

A similar agreement was reached with the University of Houston at that time. Sadly that relationship has not meet with the same success as PVAM.

In 2001, Frank Stewart was inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame.

During FY 2001-2002 CSI entered into an agreement with Hanley Wood to take control of and administer the annual CSI Convention. Titled "Construct America", this was an attempt to increase number of exhibitors and attendees by allowing a supposed "Expert" in the field the opportunity to manage the show and to bring along other organizations and their annual meetings as well.

The first "Construct America" event was held in Las Vegas. The initial plan was to alternate between Las Vegas and Chicago each year but the schedule called for three straight years in Chicago before returning to Las Vegas. Membership nearly revolted at the thought of three straight years in Chicago and, in the end, Hanley Wood agreed to once again move around the country to various cities after Las Vegas in 2006.

In 2002, Dorothy Denison, Martin Martensen, and Doug Frank were inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame.

2003: During FY 2003 – 04, then Chapter President Brian Harrington passed away suddenly. President-Elect Roger Brownlow stepped into the role and the Chapter Board then honored Brian's name by renaming the chapter's annual golf outing the "Brian T. Harrington Golf Classic" and that tradition continues today.

Harold Woolard was appointed to serve as South Central Region Director to fill the unexpired term of Johnny O'Dell of the Amarillo Chapter.

At the CSI Convention in Chicago that year Doug Frank was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute. This ended a 31 year absence in new Fellows for the Houston Chapter.

Also at the CSI Convention, CSI Houston was awarded the Institute's "Outstanding Chapter Commendation"

In 2003, Al Pasek and Al Osborne were inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame.

During FY 2003-04 CSI Houston was represented at the South Central Region level by Al Pasek as Region Awards Chairman, J. Peter Jordan as Region Publications Chairman, and Doug Frank as Region Technical Committee Chairman.

2004: At the CSI Convention in Chicago that year, CSI Houston was awarded the Institute's "Outstanding Chapter Commendation"

In 2004, Harold Woolard was inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame.

2005: At the CSI Convention in Chicago that year Greg Roberts was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute. In that same year former CSI Houston member Ellen Kay Crews was also advanced to Fellowship.

Also at the CSI Convention, Harold Woolard received the Institute's "Certificate of Merit and Appreciation" for his service as South Central Region Director.

2006: The CTE (Construction Technology Expo) this year incorporated two half-day long presentations by BURSI (Better Understanding of Roofing Systems Institute)

Larry Adams received the Chapter Lifetime Achievement Award.

At the CSI Convention in Las Vegas that year, CSI Houston was awarded the Institute's "Outstanding Chapter Commendation"



2007: At the CSI Convention in Baltimore that year Harold Woolard was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute.

Also the CSI Convention in Baltimore, CSI Houston was awarded the Institute's "Outstanding Chapter Commendation"

In 2007, Greg Roberts was inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame.

In 2008 CSI Houston hosted the Region Conference held at the downtown Crowne Plaza Hotel and celebrated its Golden Anniversary with a gala dinner party event at the close of the event. The Planning Committee for the event was chaired by Holly Jordan. CSI members from all around the South Central Region were in attendance.

2009: At the CSI Convention in Indianapolis that year, CSI Houston was awarded the Institute's "Electronic Publication Commendation".

In 2009, Kathleen Liles was inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame

2010: At the CSI Convention in Philadelphia in April that year,, it was announced that the Hanley Wood organization is moving the dates for the show in Chicago to September in 2011. Reaction to this announcement was not too good since we'd been in Chicago so many times recently and moving the time to September eliminates possibility for attendance by our student members.

2011: Predictably, attendance, and the number of exhibit booths, was sparse at the CSI Convention in Chicago that year.

J. Peter Jordan was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute.

CSI Houston was again well represented at the South Central Region level with Dorothy Dennison serving as Institute Region Director, Kathleen Liles serving as Region President, Holly Jordan serving as Region Vice President, and Lisa Murray serving as Region Webmaster.

In 2011 the monthly chapter meetings were still being held at the Houston Engineering & Scientific Society facility now located at 5430 Westheimer Road just west of the Galleria. Chapter membership totaled 156. Cost of the dinner meeting for non-members was \$30.00; a slight increase over the \$2.75 of 50 years previous.

Frank Bain and Lisa Murray were inducted into the CSI Houston Hall Of Fame

In 2012 Holly Jordan served as Chapter President along with her duties as South Central Region Vice President. The Convention was held in Phoenix AZ.

CSI Houston lost a long-time and much revered member when Larry Adams passed away.

In 2013 Robert Byrne served as Chapter President while Holly Jordan assumed her role as South Central Region President. The Convention was held in Nashville, TN.

Don Ude was inducted into the Chapter Hall of Fame.

In 2014 Neil Byrne served as Chapter President. The convention was held in Baltimore, MD.

Tom Atwell was inducted into the Chapter Hall of Fame.

CSI Houston lost a long-time and much revered member when R. Stanley Bair FCSI, FAIA passed away.

In 2015 Holly Jordan again served as Chapter President along with her duties as South Central Region Director. The Convention was held in St. Louis MO.

Bill Fairbanks and Holly Jordan were inducted into the Chapter Hall Of Fame.

In 2015 Holly Jordan was advanced to Fellowship in the Institute. Holly is the first woman member of the Houston Chapter to be so recognized and she and her husband, J. Peter Jordan FCSI became the third husband and wife pair in the nation to both be Fellows.

in 2016 Alex Bernard served as Chapter President. The convention was held in Austin. TX.

Don Smith was inducted into the Chapter Hall Of Fame.

CSI Houston lost a long-time and much revered member when Harold S. Woolard FCSI passed away.



in 2017 Bill Fairbanks served as Chapter President. The convention was held in Providence RI..

Jeff Holstien was inducted into the Chapter Hall Of Fame.

Through CSI initiatives the years have seen dramatic changes in concepts of construction documentation, in standardization brought about by the CSI Formats, in the foresight of early studies on computer usage and programs, and in Institute development of standardized practices. The Houston Chapter and its members have been a vital part of that progress. Chapter programs have made an enviable contribution at the local level, in the involvement of members from all walks of the construction industry, in its chapter programs and educational seminars at the undergraduate and post-graduate levels, and the operations of the CSI Houston Foundation.

The founders of the Chapter can well be proud of the contributions of the membership in shaping the programs and policies of the Institute. Since its founding chapter members have served on all Institute committees and have presented programs at numerous CSI national conventions. Five Houston members have served on the Institute Board of Directors, three on the Institute Executive Committee, and two members have held the office of the Institute Presidency.

The Chapter has participated in national debates on CSI policies and programs through articles in Spec-Tectonics, and members have shared their expertise through articles in the Specifier, in national seminars, and as contributing authors to the Institute Manual of Practice. Since its beginning the strength of the Institute and the Houston Chapter lay in the selfless contributions of its membership.

No clearer evidence of this is the fact that many of the chapter's past presidents remain actively involved in chapter activities 10 or more years after their presidency. This is also supported by the fact that CSI Houston has seen Six of its members elevated to Fellowship in the Institute in just the past 12 years.

With the basis of participation established to date, the future of the Chapter indeed holds solid promise for continuing growth and even greater accomplishments.

**CONTINUED** 



		Chapter Presidents (continued)
1958-59	*R. Graham Jackson	2013-14 Robert Byrne
1959-61	*H. L. Murchison	2014-15 Neil Byrne, CDT
1961-62	*Roy W. Liebsle	2015-16 Holly Jordan, FCSI, CCS
1962-63	*John B. Van Ness	2016-17 Alex Bernard CDT
1963-64	*Ben F. Greenwood, FCSI	2017-18 Bill Fairbanks CDT
1964-65	*Carden L. Jenkins	2018-19 James Sandoz CCS, CCCA
1965-66	Robert W. Lancer, CCS	
1966-67	Edward Tufts, CCS	
1967-68	*Brawley M. King	
1968-69	E.R. Richardson	Members of CSI Houston Hall Of Fame
1969-70	*J.P. Muller	1992 *R. Graham Jackson FCSI
1970-71	*Curtis H. Jochen	1992 *Ben Greenwood FCSI
1971-72	Ivan V. Pieratt	1992 *Walter Kaye FCSI
1972-73	*Lloyd a. Goehring	1992 *Clark Moore CCS
1973-74	Jack B. Buckley	1995 *Larry Adams CSI
1974-75	Edward A. Keyes	1997 *R. Stanley Bair FCSI
1975-76	Charles H. Kerner	2001 *Frank Stewart
1976-77	*Clark D. Moore, CCS	2002 Doug Frank FCSI
1977-78	Charles E. Sherrill, Jr.	2002 Dorothy Dennison CCS
1978-79	Edmund A. Blume	2002 Martin Martensen CCS
1979-80	George R. Lopez	2003 Al Pasek CCPR
1980-81	J. Gregg Borchelt, FCSI	2003 Al Osborne CDT
1981-82	Harold R. Joseph Jr.	2004 *Harold Woolard FCSI
1982-83	*Lyndon McKnight	2005 Leonard Skelton CDT
1983-84	Robert Batho	2005 *Lance McHaney
1984-85	Robert Rick	2007 Greg Roberts FCSI
1985-86	Larry D. Jones	2009 Kathleen Liles CDT
1986-87	Shep Glass	2011 Frank Bain
1987-88	Linda Bedre	2011 Lisa Murray CCS
1988-89	Hans C. Jensen, CCS	2013 Don Ude
1989-90	*Steve Morton	2014 Tom Atwell CDT
1990-91	Gene Moss	2015 Bill Fairbanks CSI CCPR
1991-92 1992-93	*Frank Stewart Richard P. Hurley, CDT	2015 Holly Jordan FCSI, CCS 2016 Don Smith CCS
1992-93	Martin P. Martensen, CCS	2017 Jeff Holstien
1993-94	Susan M. Canavespe, CDT	2017 Jeli Hoisileti
1994-95	Doug Frank, FCSI, CCS	
1996-97	Ronald W. Brown, CDT	CSI Houston Member Fellows of the Institute
1997-98	Al Pasek Jr., CCPR	1964 *R. Graham Jackson, FCSI
1998-99	Jeff Holstein, CDT	1966 *Ben Greenwood, FCSI
1999-00	Al Osborn, CDT	1968 *Walter Kaye, FCSI
2000-01	W. Perry Martin, CCS	1972 *R. Stanley Bair, FCSI
2001-02	*Harold Woolard, FCSI	1990 ^J. Greg Borchelt, FCSI
2002-03	Greg Roberts, FCSI, CCS, CCCA	1995 *^Michael Gibbons, FCSI
2003	*Brian T. Harrington	2003 Doug Frank, FCSI
2003-05	Roger Brownlow, CCS	2005 Greg Roberts, FCSI
2005-06	Leonard Skelton, CDT	2005 ^Ellen Kay Crews, FCSI
2006-07	Jarrell Chasnoff CCS	2007 *Harold Woolard, FCSI
2007-08	Kathleen Liles, CDT	2011 J. Peter Jordan, FCSI
2008-09	*Gary Shirley, CDT	2015 Holly Jordan, FCSI
2009-10	Don Ude	•
2010-11	Tom Atwell, CDT	
2011-12	Robert (Bob) Cook	*deceased
2012-13	Holly Jordan, FCSI, CCS	^former Houston chapter members